Principal’s Report

School Council
April 7, 2023
Posted Positions:  Mrs. Comer will not be returning next school year.  She has decided to stay home with her small children.  Mrs. Girten, Ms. Warren and Mrs. Kraft are currently conducting interviews for the position.  

We are also searching for a Kindergarten Teaching Assistant.  This position is part-time 7:30-1:30 Monday through Friday.  

8th Grade End of Year Activities:  On Friday, May 12 the 8th graders will go to St. Louis on their class trip.  The Candle Mass will be held on Wednesday, May 17 at 7:40 a.m. Graduation will take place on Thursday, May 18 at 6 p.m.
First Communion:  First Communion will be celebrated on Sunday, April 23 at the 10:30 Mass.   The second graders will have their retreat day on Friday, April 14 in the Cafeteria.
Choice Scholarships (Vouchers):  Mrs. Girten is currently collecting financial information from families and completing the choice applications.   

ILEARN:  The Indiana Department of Education ILEARN state assessment will begin on Tuesday, April 18.
Enrollment 2023-2024:  The office staff is currently collecting tuition agreements and applications for the 23-24 school year.  We have also had a number of students shadow in a variety of grade levels.  We are expecting an increase in enrollment.
Science Textbooks:  New, updated Science textbooks will be purchased for next school year.  The new textbooks will have online access to the text and activities.  Thank you to Mrs. Hirsch for serving on the Diocesan Adoption Committee.
Teacher Evaluations:  Kristen is currently finishing classroom observations to prepare evaluations that are due to the Catholic Schools Office by May 1.

School Choice Rally: Good Shepherd hosted a regional School Choice Rally on Monday, April 3.  The rally was the third one held in the state and organized by INPEA (Indiana Non-Public Education Association) and IQE (Institute for Quality Education).  The evening consisted of testimonies on how students and families have been impacted by the school choice scholarships and then encouraged attendees to engage in contacting our local senators to voice their support for the program.
Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Girten, Principal

